Center Township Board of Supervisors May 9, 2023 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 9, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Dave Brendel was the only visitor present.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the April business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dave Brendel informed the board that traps for the spotted lantern flies will be placed at the park. The master gardeners have offered to provide a presentation to anyone in the county who is interested. The supervisors asked if there are any statistics on infestation in WV. Dave did not have that information.

The public waterline installation project on Buck Hill Road has been completed and restoration is under way. There are four new hydrants.

There have been no code enforcement activities in the past month. A meeting has been scheduled for Tuesday, May16th with the engineering firm to review the sewage project.

Paul made a motion to approve the Nelson to Black lot split. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the Watson and Martin lot splits. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to purchase a new ditcher from Stephenson Equipment. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The new F550 is at J & J Truck Bodies being outfitted. The berming attachment has been received and works great.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.

N Day How Secretary